
EDGARTOWN BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 5-21-12 
 
PRESENT:   Alan Gowell, Chairman of the Board; Laurence A. Mercier, Edward E. 
Belisle, members of the Board, Jo-Ann Resendes, Principal Assessor; C. Bonnell, 
Administrative Assistant; and Ed Pierce, Data Collector/Office Assistant. 
 
The meeting was brought to order at 4:00 PM. 
 
After motion made and seconded, the minutes of the 2-23-2012 meeting were approve by 
members Mr. Gowell and Mr. Mercier. 
 
After motion made and seconded, Mr. Mercier was voted in as Chairman for the ensuing 
year. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE: 

1. A letter from the Accountants office was reviewed concerning the signatures on 
payrolls and vendor warrants.  There is no change at this time. 

 
PERMISSION TO ABATE: 
 
The Board voted to abate the following uncollectible motor vehicle excise for 2005 -
$30.00, 2006-$136.67, 2007-$183.34, 2008-$228.75, and 2009-$322.08  Total $900.84 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Jo-Ann updated the Board on the FY 2012 reval.  Progress the last couple of months has 
been very slow due to DOR’s extensive review. 
 
After motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 4:25 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
Cindy Bonnell 
 


